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Finance Advisory Committee
Wednesday, Feb. 27, 6 p.m.
Community Room, City Hall, 

22 Orinda Way

Public Meetings
Civic News

A6 Wednesday, February 27, 2013www.lamorindaweekly.com            925-377-0977

please...

...thanks!

City Council
Tuesday, March 5, 6 p.m.
Auditorium, Orinda Library, 

26 Orinda Way

Planning Commission
Tuesday, March 12, 7 p.m.
Auditorium, Orinda Library, 

26 Orinda Way

School Board Meeting
Orinda Union School District 
Monday, March 11, 6 p.m.

OUSD Office 

25 Orinda Way, Suite 200

www.orindaschools.org

See also AUHSD meeting page A2

Thick as thieves, 2/18/13 Two

men stole $25 worth of goods

during a commercial burglary

at Orinda Safeway.  When ap-

prehended, it was determined

that the first man was also

wanted on an outstanding

felony warrant.  The second

subject became hostile during

arrest and managed to kick his

arresting officer in the pelvis.

Both subjects had crack pipes

in their possession.  The part-

ners in crime were both

booked on burglary and pos-

session of drug paraphernalia;

the kicker faces an additional

charge of battery. Subjects

were booked at Martinez De-

tention Facility.

Police Report

Check online for agendas, meeting

notes and announcements

City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org

Phone (925) 253-4200

Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org

The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org

Call Tom
for a free
estimate

Since 1993! 
Tom Gieryng, owner and operator

Orinda Continues to Flex Muscles Regionally
By Laurie Snyder

Not content to be named Amer-

ica’s second friendliest city by

Forbes Magazine, Orinda’s star con-

tinues to rise. The Metropolitan

Transportation Commission

(www.mtc.ca.gov) will likely name

Orinda Mayor Amy Worth as its next

chair today – Feb. 27. While MTC

representatives would not officially

confirm by press time, Worth is be-

lieved to be the only nominee for the

position – a reflection of the respect

she has garnered for her work in help-

ing to turn the fourth bore of the

Caldecott Tunnel from commuter

dream into federal and state budget

priority.

      

Mid-way through her second

four-year term with the MTC, Worth

explained recently that she is “elected

by the mayors of Contra Costa

County to represent the county’s

cities.” Because the county is one of

the Bay Area’s largest, it has two

MTC representatives, one appointed

by the board of supervisors and one

appointed by the Contra Costa

County Mayor’s Conference. During

her MTC tenure, Worth has chaired

the FasTrack committee and assessed

express lanes and other freeway effi-

ciency issues. In addition, she has

served as MTC’s Vice Chair for the

past two years.

      

“For me as an Orinda City Coun-

cil member, it’s important that those

freeway and transit systems work ef-

ficiently,” said Worth. “We are an ex-

porter of employees … a lot of

families that are commuting for their

jobs.” The new fourth bore and

BART extensions are vital because

they benefit not only the region, but

improve Orindans’ quality of life. 

      

Worth has not always been on the

same page with her MTC colleagues;

for example, she voted against the

purchase of the San Francisco office

building that has recently rankled

many. “Granted we have to deal with

federal and state laws” and “the state

mandates that we have,” she said

when discussing the interactions be-

tween the many governing bodies

which can impact a city’s operations,

but the “decision making process is a

cooperative process … there’s a lot of

discussion that goes on before a deci-

sion takes place.”

      

“I’m first and foremost elected by

the Orinda voters. They’re very im-

portant to me,” stated Worth. 

      

Her city council colleague, Victo-

ria Smith, is also playing an enhanced

role. Elected to serve as the Vice

Chair of the Contra Costa County

Mayor’s Conference (ccmayors.com)

in January 2013, she could conceiv-

ably be elected Chair in 2014 since

the individual chosen must either be

the current vice chair or a mayor of

one of the conference’s member

cities.

      

Cities pay dues and rotate meet-

ings monthly. Delegates discuss mat-

ters of county-wide, regional interest

– the progress of construction on the

Bay Bridge and the Caldecott Tunnel,

K-12 education funding, county

higher education programs, Delta

water diversion, and California’s

prison realignment which is funneling

inmates back to county facilities. 

      

It’s important, said Smith, for a

town’s elected representatives to work

together with other cities which have

similar missions – “especially when

you come from a small city.” In addi-

tion, “It really gives us an informal

venue to check best practices.” 

      

One of the most critical things “is

that conference members make the

appointments to the regional commit-

tees,” such as MTC and the Associa-

tion of Bay Area Governments

(ABAG). “Those regional commit-

tees make the kinds of major deci-

sions that affect many areas in

significant ways.”  

      

Smith and fellow council mem-

ber Steve Glazer also represent

Orinda on the Contra Costa County

Solid Waste Authority. And on Feb.

15, she was part of a delegation that

met with California Senator Mark

DeSaulnier and other legislators. In

prior sessions, delegates discussed

local impacts of Proposition 13 and

cuts to redevelopment funding.

      

“We are mightier together than

we are separately in terms of getting

our point across,” said Smith.

Appointed to additional leadership roles, Orinda Mayor Amy Worth and
Council Member Victoria Smith help regional governing bodies grasp
Lamorinda’s perspective on everything from recycling to transportation. 
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Shorter Season Ahead for 2013 Orinda Farmers’ Market 
By Laurie Snyder

The Orinda City Council ap-

proved a two-year extension

Feb. 19 of the city’s contract with the

Contra Costa Certified Farmers’

Market, which has managed

Orinda’s Saturday shopping venue

since 1997.  Fresh veggie fans were

disappointed to learn, however, that

the market will return to a shortened

schedule from May through the first

weekend of November.

      

CCCFM had opened Orinda’s

market earlier in 2012 – for a trial pe-

riod starting March 3 – at Orindans’

request, but found that the market was

unable to sustain an extended season,

according to a city staff report.

      

Council Member Victoria Smith

pointed to Moraga’s successful op-

eration of a year-round venue, and

asked if their market is drawing

away Orindans. CCCFM staff ex-

plained that a shift in the Orinda lo-

cation had not helped and added that,

although patrons had pressed for a

longer season, many later told them

they had not attended when the

weather was cold or rainy. “The truth

is it’s a small space,” said Janis

Faust, CCCFM’s manager for

Orinda. Faust and her colleagues

also noticed lower attendance on

Stanford and Cal football weekends,

and stated that many farmers’ mar-

kets had experienced declines during

the weak economy.

      

The council also inquired about

advertising, with Smith remarking

on postcards she receives at her

home and business from Moraga’s

market. CCCFM staff described

their efforts, and said they were con-

sidering sending similar mailers.

Parks and Recreation Director

Michelle Lacy said CCCFM will

also run a large ad in her depart-

ment’s spring-summer guide. “We

feel strongly about being a part of the

community,” said Faust. “Our ven-

dors absolutely love the people of

Orinda.”

      

Smith asked CCCFM to provide

a written copy of its marketing plan

for input by city staff. Mayor Amy

Worth also suggested that a CCCFM

representative attend the Mayor’s Li-

aison meetings held the first Tuesday

of each month. Those sessions give

the leaders of non-profits and other

groups the chance to educate city

leaders, the media, and each other

about their services and special

events.

      

“Springtime is coming,” said

Worth. Opening day for the 2013

Orinda Farmers’ Market will be the

first Saturday in May from 9 a.m. to

1 p.m. 

MARY H. SMITH, D.D.S.ï CECELIA THOMAS, D.D.S.
A Professional Corporation

96 Davis Road, #5 - Orinda, CA 94563

925.254.0824

Taking care of all your dental needs for you and your
family. Emphasizing cosmetic dentistry with implants,

and Invisalign. Nitrous oxide is available.
Consultations are complementary.

Dentistry with Excellence.

www.TheHattersleys.com
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Peter & Darlene
Hattersley

925.360.9588                    925.708.9515

Amazing Value in Lafayette!
This lovely, traditional home on .54 acres features 4 bedrooms, one used as an

office/nursery, an art studio, a formal living/dining room plus large family room. Enjoy

a sunny, private backyard  plus an in-law unit with a full kitchen, a bathroom and a

gated, private patio. For a virtual tour, more information and all local listings visit: 

4011 Mount Diablo Blvd and 4011 Mount Diablo Blvd, B, Lafayette




